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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We are refurbishing the toilets and change rooms in the sports hall at Georges River College 
Hurstville Campus. 

The work will include: 

• replacing the existing basins, toilets and toilet partitions 

• repainting all painted surfaces 

• restoring the timber benches and hanging rails in the change rooms to preserve their 
heritage nature 

• cleaning of all floor tiles and wall tiles in accordance with heritage guidelines. 

Work will start on Monday 30 June 2025 and is expected to take approximately 4 weeks, site 
conditions permitting. During this time the toilets and change rooms will be closed and 
cordoned off with temporary fencing. The rest of the hall will be available for use. 

The toilet partitions in the sports hall are known to contain bonded asbestos as listed on the 
school’s asbestos register. 

NSW Health explains that “living or working with asbestos, or just being around it, is a low risk 
to your health as long as the asbestos is in good condition and not damaged”. 

Work to remove the asbestos containing materials (ACM) will be completed by licensed 
contractors under the supervision of an independent hygienist. This will occur outside of 
school and hall use hours on Wednesday 2 July and Thursday 3 July 2025. 

All work will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW 
Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures will be in place 
while work is being done. All work will be completed by licensed asbestos contractors and 
monitored by independent hygienists.  

Once the ACM has been removed, the independent hygienist will inspect and issue a 
clearance certificate and the refurbishment can then continue. 

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are 
our highest priorities.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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